
Schutz American Schools of Alexandria Foundation 
Annual Membership Meeting 

July 24, 2011 ~ New Wilmington, PA 
 
The meeting was brought to order at 1:20 by Ed Pollack, president. 
 
Board Elections 
Board openings were explained by George Reed.  Kenny Cooke was nominated to 
continue his board seat.  George introduced Tina Shariff (not present) and 
nominated her to fill Ron Walter’s board seat. 
*A motion was made to elect the nominated people to the board.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
Grand Reunion 
Kirk Lubloy reported on the plans for the 2012 reunion.  He relayed general 
information and asked for everyone to spread the word.  The floor was open for 
questions. 
 
Schutz Book 
Charlotte Weaver reported on the Schutz book.  The book will be print-on-
demand, but a few copies will be available at the reunion.  Charlotte requested 
any pictures be emailed to her and explained that a new survey had been created 
and there was still time to fill one out. 
 
Communication Methods 
Ed Pollack discussed communication methods that the board was investigating.  
There is a need to move into more electronic communication through social 
networking such as Facebook.  Print version will still be available where needed.  
If your name is not in the data base of you would like more information, please 
contact Ed P, Amanda Johnson or Jane Meloy. 
 
Closing 
Jean asked that everyone please take food for traveling.  Larry thanked everyone 
for coming, especially Jean for the hard work she did putting everything together. 
 
*A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 1:32.  The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously. 


